MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 2ND MARCH 2022
This meeting was held remotely due to Covid-19 restrictions. 
Thia meeting should have been held in February but due to positive Covid-19 results this was postponed.
Present; Cllrs Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Christian Pateman, Clare Rooke, Alan Wilkinson, Matthew Sims and Amanda Williams.
Apologies were received from Cllr Ifan Jones Evans.
Minutes of the last meeting were agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Christian Pateman.
Matters Arising.
Precept. The clerk reported that the precept form for 2022-23 had been returned, the amount requested was £3000.00.
Wesley Terrace. It was reported that drainage work had taken place at Wesley Terrace that has stopped the water running out onto the road.
War Memorial. three quotes have been received to carry out some pointing work on the paving stones at the war memorial. It was decided to go with a quote from Mr Chris Berridge for £500.00 to carry out the work. Cllr Sheena Duller would inform him that he was successful.
Community Garden. Quotes were received for tidying the community garden area also .it was decided to go with Kieran Evans for £225.00 to carry out the work. Mr Evans also quoted a price of £60.00 to clear the footpath known as Jacobs Ladder. It was agreed that he should do this work also.
Defibrillators. At a previous meeting the community council received a letter about possible funding to purchase a defibrillator. There was a discount of £300.00 available. The clerk made some enquiries about this, there was an issue as the company advised on having heated cabinets for the defibrillators and there was no nearby electricity supply at the locations proposed. The clerk will look into tis with more detail.
Community Event. It has been decided to hold a coffee afternoon in the Village Hall to get some suggestions from members of the community as to what they would like done to improve the community garden area. The area has had little or no work done to it in the last couple of years and is in desperate need of attention. The date 27th March was proposed and agreed for the event, Cllr Gwyneth Davies volunteered to do posters and the clerk will advertise the event on the community website and social media pages.
Tregaron Eisteddfod. The National Eisteddfod will be held in Tregaron this year and the B4343 through our community is one of the main thoroughfares to the event. The clerk suggested enquiring about purchasing some new village signs for Pontrhydygroes and Ysbyty Ystwyth. It was also suggested that some bunting be erected during the week of the Eisteddfod. 
Requests for donations. It was decided that these will be discussed at the next meeting on the 21st of March.

